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DIRECTORS SHOULD BE ADVOCATES OF ALTERNATIVE DISPUTE RESOLUTION – MRS. OGAKWU 

Directing staff of the Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC) have been charged to actively implement the Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR) programme of the Commission in order to minimize cases of dispute to the barest minimum.

The Secretary to the Commission, Mrs Augusta C. Ogakwu, made the call while declaring open a one-day briefing on Alternative Dispute Resolution organised for Directors in the Commission held at the Rockview Hotel, Abuja.

Mrs. Ogakwu said the briefing was timely due to the stage of the electoral circle in which the country was presently, adding that there was need to continue to expand participants’ know-ledge and expertise on the programme.

She spoke extensively on the need for Directors to “own the    programme”, emphasizing that “the responsibility of implementing the ADR programme should not be the sole responsibility of the Human Resources Department. She added that “the Directors are in charge of staff at the headquarters level and communicate with staff at the state level”.

The Secretary explained that the Commission’s ADR Directorate administers the programme through trained staff at the national and state levels who can confidentially address the resolution of electoral disputes, adding that there are hundreds of ADR trained practitioners embedded in the Commission all over the country using their skills to make a difference.

At the briefing which was attended by Directors of the various departments in the Commission, Mrs. Ogakwu said at the inception of the programme, a three-prong approach was adopted, namely: 

· creation of awareness on the viability of using ADR processes in the resolution of electoral disputes, which was extended to work place, contractual and other disputes;

· Capacity building; and

· Implementation.

She further added that efforts have been made to create three units within the ADR Directorate in areas that are of great importance to the Commission, with one unit in charge of Inter-party dispute, another in charge of Intra-party dispute while the third unit deals with Work place conflict. 

While urging the Directorate to explore the Commission’s Strategic Plan to expand its activities, she assured the Directorate of the support of the Commission and that of Donor Agencies, calling on the ADR Directorate to encourage political parties to bring to its notice cases of dispute.

She encouraged participants to take the programme seriously and explore ways on how best to intervene and minimise cases of dispute.

Earlier, in her opening remark, the Director of the ADR Directorate, Mrs. Ngozi Oghuma, said The Commission found it necessary to acquaint INEC top level officers with INEC’s ADR programme in order to get their contribution especially as 2015 was fast approaching. 

She called on participants to tap from the vast experience of the resource persons, Professor Kevin Nwosu and Engr. Segun Ogunowo, while also urging them to also share knowledge in order to further the cause of the ADR programme.

INEC TO CONDUCT ELECTIONS IN ALL STATES OF THE FEDERATION

As the Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC) prepares for the Adamawa governorship bye-election, the Chairman of the Commission, Professor Attahiru Jega, has said that INEC hoped to organise free, fair and credible elections in all parts of the state in spite of security concerns being raised by stakeholders.

Prof. Jega made the Commission’s stand known when he received the German Ambassador to Nigeria, Mr. Michael Zenner, at the Oval office of the Commission’s headquarters last week.

The   INEC   Chairman   who was responding to concerns raised by Mr. Zenner over the   political   and     security situation in the region said “as an Election Management Body we have a responsibility and our hope is that elections will be conducted in every part of Nigeria”

He added that “it is too early to say there are areas where elections will not be conducted,” assuring that the Commission relied on advice from security agencies and was constantly having consultations and engage-ments with them.

Prof. Jega, while updating Ambassador Zenner, on the steps taken by the Commission since its inauguration aimed at improving the integrity of elections in the country, noted that the hard work had yielded results with the successes recorded at the Ekiti and Osun governorship elections. 

He did not fail to admit that there had been challenges, but with support from development partners and international bodies who had shown concern, coupled with incremental changes in the way the Commission conducted its activities, the INEC boss was positive that “the 2015 elections  will  be much better.”

The INEC Chairman welcomed any form of partnerships which would improve the integrity of elections in the country. He welcomed Mr. Zenner and congratulated him on his appointment as German Ambassador to Nigeria.

Earlier, while stating the intent of his visit, Mr. Zenner said both countries had in the past enjoyed a good relationship, adding that his visit was to further explore ways of improving on such a relationship. 

His words: “We can learn from each other how to improve elections through exchange of ideas and views”. 

He noted that when he met President Goodluck Jonathan upon his arrival in Nigeria recently, the president spoke passionately about the importance of the next elections to development in the country, adding that he understands the enormous responsibility that comes with organising credible elections in Nigeria.

The German Ambassador to Nigeria pledged his country’s support to deepening democracy in Nigeria.
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